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Greetings:  The LaBrae BOE held their regular monthly meeting Monday, February 10, 2020, in the Library at 
Bascom Elementary, and conducted the following business: 

 Approved the minutes of the January 13, 2020 Organizational and Regular Board Meetings. 
 Approved the January Financial Report as presented by the Treasurer. 
 Approved the payment of January Bills as presented by the Treasurer. 
 Approved LaBrae Local Schools’ Strategic Plan. 
 Approved the resignation of Kay Suzelis from her continuing teaching contract, effective July 31, 2020. 
 Approved Kay Suzelis as a credentialed teacher evaluator effective January 19, 2020 through January 

19, 2022. 
 Approved the voluntary transfer of Heather Sabo to a 5th grade math teaching assignment at LaBrae 

Intermediate effective for the 2020-2021 school year. 
 Employed Jonathan McNemar, as a certified staff member assigned to LaBrae High School, on a one-

year limited contract, effective August 21, 2020. 
 Approved an unpaid medical leave of absence for a classified employee, beginning February 6, 2020 

through February 26, 2020. 
 Approved the Therapy Dog Contract with Chad Kiser. 
 Approved the LaBrae High School Band trip to Washington D.C. from April 16, 2020 through April 18, 

2020, which will be chaperoned by Ted Steigerwald and Erin Whistler. 
 Approved continuation of the Inter-District Open Enrollment Policy and Guideline for the LaBrae Local 

School District for the 2020-2021 school year, for open enrollment students from all other districts. 
 Approved the 2020-2021 Academic School Calendar. 
 Approved the Memorandum’s of Understanding for the College Credit Plus program, which will allow 

secondary school students to enroll in college level courses to receive college credit during the 2020-
2021 school year, with Kent State University. 

 Approved additional classified substitutes for the remainder of the 2019-2020 school year. 
 Approved athletic supplementals for Varsity Track. 
 Approved a resolution authorizing 2020-2021 Membership in the Ohio High School Athletic 

Association. 
 Met in executive session to discuss security and employment of personnel. 
 Approved the resignation of Carol Jones for the purpose of retirement with the last date of 

employment July 31, 2020. 




